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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
FOR VASARDA DANCERS 

 

 
 

 The VASARDA newsletter that Victoria and Nancy are bring-
ing to us continues to be a valuable source of information for our read-
ers. Putting information, articles, and schedules into an inexpensive and    
reliable format for promoting events has been a powerful boost to both 
clubs and dancers throughout Virginia and surrounding states. 
 

 There is a great deal happening in Virginia that our dancers 
should be pleased and excited to read about. Our clubs are beginning to 
plan major events knowing that they will be well advertised and have 
an increased chance of success. There is a solid core of club officers 
and dancers who have worked and supported these events.  
    

 Included in  the Dancer Newsletter is information about the  
VASCA Symposium that will be held this coming November in Rich-
mond. Matt Worley with the support of VASARDA is making this      
valuable training event possible. They will have national caller Ken    
Ritucci as Symposium speaker and caller for the close out dance. Be 
sure to read the information regarding this event. 
 

  In a couple of weeks SVSARDA will be hosting its annual 
dance. We will also include news regarding major club dances through-
out our dancer news. Clubs have been invited to send articles to News-
letter     Editors Victoria or Nancy that relate to upcoming Fall, Christ-
mas and New Year’s dances.  
 

 I am pleased to announce that the next VASARDA State Con-
vention will be held February 15,16,17 2024 in Virginia Beach. We al-
so have a contract for February of 2025. The particulars will be in an 
article in our newsletter. The Site selection committee was forced to 
make this change because of costs and availability. After much work 
and consideration there seems to be a lot of enthusiasm in favor of the 
change. The particulars will be presented in another article.  
 

 Thank you for being one of our followers and please be sure to 
spread the news about this great source of dancing in Virginia.  
 

Nick and Chris Capozio, Presidents VASARDA 

VASARDA, 7731 VIRGINIA LANE, FALLS CHURCH, VA, 22043  

 nvccnan@gmail.com, 703-573-8378 
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ROLL AWAY ON BROADWAY WAS FABULOUS! 

 

 Hello VASARDA Dancers!               

 It is a ghost from the director's past, Jamie Brandenburg, 
with a message of great gratitude and appreciation for all those 

who made the 2022 Virginia State Convention a great success! 
It was so fantastic to get a turn out of almost 200 dancers in a 
time of constant uncertainty. The greatest part about our activi-

ty, I believe, is the community and togetherness it brings, and 
we certainly had that at our convention! Getting to see old 
friends and make some new ones is always lots of fun.                

 The dancing was also amazing! As always we owe so 

much to the incredibly talented staff who donate their time and 
talent to make sure we have tons of fun. I love to see callers col-
laborate and call together, it is always a special experience! 

With 2 square dance halls and our round dance hall we had 2 and 
a half days full of dancing, fun and fellowship! Matt Worley and all 
of our VASARDA dancer leaders are the heart of the convention 
and we are so grateful for them! 

           Saturday night we had the amazing privilege of honoring some very special people. The Monticello 

award goes to a dancer or dancers who volunteer their time and give so much back to our activity, while the 
Cardinal award is given to a dance leader in our community who goes above and beyond to promote our 
activity and make their mark. I must say the awards are one of my favorite moments of the convention. 

Getting to see people so deserving of recognition be honored is such a special moment. If you ever see me 
during these ceremonies there is a great chance I have tears in my eyes. John and Charlotte Richardson 
were awarded the much deserved Monticello award. I have known the Richardsons for many years and 

their artistic touch is all around VASARDA, having designed all of our signs, banners and flyers for years. 
And the Cardinal award was given to Christina Eum. Christina is a fantastic cuer who planned our round 
dance program last year. She has dedicated her life to dancing and I was so pleased to see her receive the 

award. Another special congratulations to the Richardsons and Christina!              

 To say Roll Away on Broadway was a success is an understatement. As someone who grew up go-
ing to state conventions and having it be a high point in the year, this convention will definitely be a high 
point for me always. While we are taking a year off, the 2024 committee is already hard at work planning a 

triumphant return of the Virginia State Convention. Again, I want to say a special thank you to you all. 
 
Yours, 

Jamie Brandenburg 
2022 VASARDA Convention Director                                        

Jamie & Jeremy 
 



Christina and Jamie 

Nick and Chris 

Elbert Harrison, Jeremy Butler  
and Gene Chamberlain 

Lem & Denise  
and Bonnie and Tim 

ROLL AWAY 
ON BROADWAY 



Craft Panel~ 
Painting Glass 

Gene and Regina 

Jeannette and Charlotte 

Ken Burke  
and Andre Kettell  

Darrella Deubell 
Vendor 

ROLL AWAY 
ON BROADWAY 









DRUM ROLL PLEASE…….. 
AND THE AWARD GOES TO... 

Bob Worley 

Bob Worley 
received the 
Half Century 

Award for 
calling from 

Callerlab 
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DRUM ROLL PLEASE…….. 
AND THE 2022 CARDINAL AWARD 

GOES TO... 

Mike McIntyre 
Christina Eum 
Matt Worley 

Christina Eum 
was awarded the 
2022 Cardinal 
Award by 2021 
winner Mike 
McIntyre and 
VASCA        
President Matt 
Worley.  

Each year the Virginia State 
Callers Association 
(VASCA) presents an 
award in recognition of the 
recipients’ dedication and 
contributions to square 
dancing as a caller, cuer, 
contra prompter or line 
dance teacher.   
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DRUM ROLL PLEASE…….. 
AND THE 2022 MONTICELLO AWARD 

GOES TO... 

John and Charlotte Richardson 
and Janet Kelley 

John and Charlotte 
Richardson were 
awarded the 2022 
Monticello Award   
by 2021 winner      
Janet Kelley. 

Each year the Virginia State 
Callers Association 
(VASCA) presents an 
award in recognition of a 
dancer (or dancers in the 
case of a couple) who have 
shown excellence in leader-
ship while exhibiting un-
selfish devotion and long 
service to dancing in the 
state of Virginia. 
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34th Virginia State Convention Directors 
  

 
  

 
2024 VIRGINIA SQUARE AND ROUND DANCE ASSOCIATION CONVENTION 

WITH THE VIRGINIA SQUARE DANCE CALLERS ASSOCIATION 
 
 We wanted to let you know that the VASARDA Board approved a motion to 
ask the Holiday Inn Virginia Beach Norfolk for a contract for the Virginia State 
Convention.  The dates are February 15 - 17, 2024. 
 
 There will not be a 2023 convention as we were unable to find a hotel that 
would offer us enough ballroom space at a reasonable rate.  We think it will work 
out well to have the Convention in Virginia Beach in February.  We will not have 
the competition from weddings and graduations that we have had in the past. 
More information will follow.  We still have to get a flyer ready! 
 

Nancy & Tom Stafford and Wayne & Jeanette Lockhart 
Directors, 2024 Virginia State Convention 

      JEANETTE AND WAYNE TOM AND NANCY 





DANCER EDUCATION AT THE VASCA SYMPOSIUM  
 

 The VASCA Symposium will be held Saturday, November 12, 
2022.  Tom and I have agreed to lead the Dancer Education     
segment of the VASCA Symposium. 
 
 We are looking for ideas/topics that you would like to have 
discussed at the Dancer Education session. We will have two 
hours for Dancer Education.  The session will start at 1:00 P.M. 
and last until 3:00 P.M. when Ken Ritucci will talk to those in       
attendance. 
 
 Our current plan is to have a discussion leader who will lead  
a discussion for 15 minutes then to have a 15 minute question 
and answer period. 
 
 There will be a dance in the evening.  All dancers who attend 
the VASCA Symposium get free admission.  Ken Ritucci will call 
and VASCA cuers will cue the round dancing. 
 
 Please email us at nvccnan@gmail.com with your ideas/
topics. 
      Nancy Stafford 

 

We need your ideas! 
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Tom and Nancy Stafford set up the VASARDA Display 
at the Showcase of Ideas 

Evansville IN 
June 2022  
National  

Convention  
 

Virginia was well 
represented in the 
Parade of States 
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 The 2021 Virginia State Convention was held 
May 20-22 2021.  The theme was “Rock ‘n’ Roll to  
Virginia State”.   The attendance was low given that we 
thought we were nearing an end to the Pandemic.  (The 
Delta variant, etc. had not started to spread.)  We started 
the Convention with dinner at the Chownings Tavern in 
Historic Williamsburg.  We were able to order the food 
and take it to a table in the patio area. 
 
 We had 184 attendees.  This total included 53 
Rollovers from the cancelled 2020 Convention.  All  
the dancers seemed happy.  They were eager to dance.  
Thursday night we had at least six squares in the main 
hall which made the staff happy.  Everyone seemed really happy to just be back 
doing their favorite activity. 
 
 The Convention opened with a Mainstream Callerama which was well re-
ceived and got the Convention going with enthusiasm. The Round Dance Hall was 
in a separate area and also started out with dancing to all cuers available.    
 
 The basket and gift raffle was really successful.  We would like to thank all 
of you who donated items for the raffle.  Please consider donating again for the 
2022 Convention. 
 
 We want to thank all of those who helped.  We appreciate everything that the 
VASCA callers and cuers, round dance leaders, line dance instructors and contra 
prompter did to make the 2021 Convention a success. 
If you would like a copy of the full Final Report, just let me know. 
 

    JEANETTE AND WAYNE 

 TOM AND NANCY 
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ZOOM STILL AVAILABLE  

FOR VIRGINIA CLUBS 
 

The VASARDA Board purchased a one year subscription to Zoom.  Per 
Zoom’s description “Zoom provides videotelephony and online chat ser-
vices through a cloud-based peer-to-peer software platform and is used for 
teleconferencing.” 
 
What this means for VASARDA is that the Board can meet electronically 
and discuss issues and the upcoming convention during the coronavirus 
pandemic without having to meet in person.  It is also a lot easier than 
driving several hours for a meeting at the Shoney’s in Richmond! 
 
Since the VASARDA Board now has a subscription with Tom Stafford as 
host, we would like to offer Virginia clubs an opportunity to connect with 
their club members by Zoom. 
 
All that a club needs to do is contact me to set up a meeting date and time 
and I will schedule your Zoom meeting.  I will then send you the secure 
link and password for the meeting.  You can forward it to your members or 
give me a list to send it to.  I will be the host, but will not need to be in-
volved in your meeting.  Once a club member signs into the meeting they 
will enter a waiting room, until the host (me) admits them to the meeting.  
In the beginning, Zoom meetings were frequently hacked by some who 
just wanted to cause havoc and interrupt meetings and having a meeting 
waiting room discourages the interruptions. 
 
If you are interested in a Zoom meeting, email Tom Stafford at  
tomstaffordusda@gmail.com. 
 

mailto:tomstaffordusda@gmail.com
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HALLOWEEN TRADITIONS 
 
I love the Fall season.   It is probably my favorite season, but I have never been fond 
of Halloween.  The children dressed up in their cute costumes are adorable, but the 
creepy costumes always make me uneasy.   When I decorate for Fall, I only use a 
fall wreath,  pumpkins, mums, and pretty garden and house flags.   No skeletons, 
ghosts or evil looking things for me.    
 
We have lived in our home for over 20 years, and have never had more that 5 or 6 
trick or treaters  and they would be spread out over a couple of hours.   They make 
our two  dogs go crazy, so it not a fun time at our house.   So we made a new tradi-
tion many years ago.    We go to church at North Roanoke Baptist Church in Roa-
noke, VA and they started doing Trunk A Treat many years ago on Halloween night 
to give the children in our community a safe place to go trick or treating.    Former 
square dance caller, Paul Booze and former line dance caller, Cathy Booze,   and 
former square dancers, Ronnie and Wanda Miller were also members at North Ro-
anoke Baptist.    They asked us to help them at Trunk A Treat.   Many of the long 
time dancers will remembered the funny and creative opening convention nights 
that these two couples cooked up for many years.  Well it was no exception what 
they cooked up for us for Trunk A Treat that year.   It was a fun time dressing up 
for a country theme booth at Trunk A Treat.  There was no trunk involved, but we 
did  have  farmers(Wanda Miller and myself)  a horse(Ronnie Miller), a very tall 
Mexican guy(Tim Ferguson),  a cow(Cathy Booze), a very strange looking square 
dancer(Paul Booze).  It was great fun, and the kids and adults attending loved it. 
 
So that became our new tradition for Halloween night.   We didn’t want to leave out 
the few children in our 
neighborhood, so I put a 
small table out at the 
end of our driveway be-
fore we leave for Trunk 
A Treat.   I tell the kids 
to help themselves, and 
to invite them to join us 
at North Roanoke Bap-
tist Church.    
  
It is a fun, safe,  and en-
joyable night for the 
kids and a great out-
reach for our church.    

 
Submitted by: 
Bonnie Ferguson 

 



PUMPIN SPICE BARS WITH CREAM CHEESE FROSTING 
Cake: 

 
1. Preheat oven to 350°. 
2. Grease a jelly roll pan 15” x 10” x 1”. 
3. Beat eggs, sugar, oil, and pumpkin in mixer bowl. 
4. Stir flour, baking powder, baking soda, cinnamon, ginger and cloves together; then add to liquids. 
5. Add raisins and nuts. 
6. Stir on mixer till combined. 
7. Pour into greased pan. 
8. Bake 25 – 30 minutes until light brown on top or toothpick comes out clean. 
9. Cool, and then frost with Cream cheese frosting. 

Frosting: 

 
1. Beat above together in mixer bowl until smooth and of spreading consistency. 
2. Spread over cooled cake. 
3. Sprinkle top of cake with nuts. 

SAND DOLLAR COOKIES 

 
1. Cream together: butter and powdered sugar until creamy. 
2. Add in the whole egg and yolk, and then vanilla; beat till well combined. 
3. Stir in flour and baking powder until you have a very soft dough.   
4. Form dough into ball, wrap in plastic and refrigerator for 1-hour or up to 3 days. 
5. Preheat oven to 350°. 
6. Line baking sheet with parchment paper. 
7. Roll our dough to ¼” on a floured surface and cut into 2” circles. 
8. Brush circles with beaten egg white. 
9. Sprinkle with cinnamon and sugar mixed together till light brown. 
10. Press 5 almond slivers onto each cookie. 

4 Lg. Eggs  1 Tsp.  Baking soda 

2 Cups  Sugar  1 ½  Tsp.  Cinnamon  

1 Cup  Vegetable oil ½  Tsp.  Ground ginger 

1 16oz. Can of pumpkin ¼  Tsp. Ground cloves 

2 Cups  Flour ½  Cup  Raisins  

2 Tsp. Baking powder 1 Cup  Pecans or walnuts coarsely chopped 

1 8oz. Package cream cheese, room temperature 2 Tsp.  Vanilla  

½  Cup  Butter, room temperature 4 Cups  Powdered sugar 

½  Cup  Butter, softened ¼  Tsp.  Baking powder 

1  Cup  Powdered sugar   Egg white 

2 Lg. Eggs, 2 yolks, 1 white   Cinnamon  

1 Tsp. Vanilla    Sugar  

1 
¾  

Cup  Flour    Sliced almonds 

Recipes submitted by Bobbi Fuhr~ 
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Recipes submitted by Janet Kelley~ 
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RIVERMONT RAMBLERS 

 

 We made it through the summer and feel very fortunate that so far, 
we haven’t had to cancel any dances due to lack of dancers….sometimes 
it’s only one square but we’re dancing!   We had a fun Summer Special 
on June 14 with Mike Sikorsky calling and five squares dancing!  
Wouldn’t it be great if that were the norm! 
 We had hoped to start a beginner class on Tuesday, September 13; 
however, due to lack of participants, we had to abandon the idea.   In-
stead, we are now planning to use our Tuesday dance night for a 
“danceshop”.    This, of course, will also be dependent upon having at 
least 8 dancers to participate.   The level of dance will be determined by 
the dancers in attendance.   The dance shop will be held each Tuesday 
night from 7:00 PM – 9:00 PM at The Raymond Santmyers Youth Cen-
ter.  Mike McIntyre will be the caller/instructor.  
 We love to have guests out here in the Shenandoah Valley, so come 
visit us sometime.    

Lake of the Woods Square Dance Club  
 
We have has been busy recently.  We have been doing demo 
dances to entertain senior citizens in retirement homes, doing 
demo dances at the VA State Fair, holding dances twice a 
month, and conducting square dance lessons.  My members 
also enjoy travelling to support our neighboring clubs. 
 
Richard Unser 
President, Lake of Woods Square Dance Club 
text to 703-298-6254 
https://sites.google.com/view/lowsquaredanceclub/home 
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                                                                                   62nd WASCA Spring Festival 
“WASCA’s Dancing Through 

                                                                                        the Cherry Blossoms 
                                                                                              
                                                                                                Directors:  Ginny Fromel and 

                                                                                                   Rene & Mike Hermann 
 
 
 

We are already excited and preparing to go “Dancing Through the Cherry Blossoms” at 
our WASCA 2023 Festival.  We are really thrilled with our callers and cuers for the festival 
which you can view on the back of the registration form.  You can fill out our WASCA on-line 
registration form and be among the first people to register by mailing it to Bobbi and Jeff 
Fuhr.   

 

If you attended this year’s WASCA festival, we hope you “remembered” to fill out a 
survey form or you can find it on the wascaclubs.org site, because we will be using all these 
forms to help us improve on our festival in 2023. 

 
We started selling registrations and our promotional items at the festival, and we now 

have 25 polo-shirts (medium – 2X), multi-functional pens, and coasters.  The shirts are $20.00 
each, and they are a beautiful sky blue with our Cherry Blossom logo right above the pocket 
on the left side of the shirt. The pens will be $8.00 each or $15.00 for two, and the coasters 
are $5.00 for a pack of four.  We have altered our 2023 pink ribbons, and they will be availa-
ble when you register.    

 

We hope that you will all enjoy our festival theme for 2023.  Hopefully, everyone that 
wants to dress up for the theme at our March 16 – 18, 2023, “Dancing Through the Cherry 
Blossoms” festival will be able to find something beautiful to wear.  We are planning to do 
some traveling to some local and distant festivals and hope to see you dancing.  We hope you 
are all staying safe and keeping busy.  We all miss the dancing and personal interaction with 
friends and family, and it will be really great to see you all “Dancing Through the Cherry 
Blossoms.”  Hope to see you on the dance floor soon!   
  

 Ginny Fromel and Rene’ & Mike Hermann  
62nd Festival Directors  
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REGION 1 CENTRAL VIRGINIA 
 
Roger & Connie Cox (2023) 
1213 Hobbs Mill Road 
Wilsons, VA 23894-2052 
(434) 298-1206 
czcox09@gmail.com 
 
Helen Berry (2024) 
9801 Wares Wharf Circle 
Glen Allen, VA 23060 
(804) 755-7875 
haberry@aol.com 
 
Bev Cook (2025) 
2916 Hilliard Road 
Henrico, VA  23228 
(804) 514-0360 
honeybee9445@gmail.com 
 
REGION 2 SOUTHWEST VALLEY 
 
Tim & Bonnie Ferguson (2024) 
1515 Gaines Street 
Salem, VA 24153 
(540) 819-5835 
smithmtnnov@aol.com 
  
Lem & Denise Battle (2025) 
1050 Stonegate Drive 
Salem, VA 24153-2605 
(540) 387-4518, Cell: (540) 580-6917 
deniselembattle@gmail.com 
lembattle@yahoo.com 
 
REGION 3 SHENANDOAH VALLEY 
 
Keith & Brenda Krabbenhoft (2023) 
840 South Delphine Ave. 
Waynesboro, Va  22980 
Cell: (540) 649-1109 or (540) 476-0050 
krabbenhoft1@gmail.com 
 
Charlotte Sowers (2024) 
2932 Shepherd Grade Road 
Shepherdstown, WV  25443 
(304) 268-7619 
charlottesowers75@gmail.com 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
REGION 3 SHENANDOAH VALLEY 
  
Nick & Chris Capozio (2025) 
400 E. 6th Street 
Front Royal, VA 22630-4007 
(540) 636-2323 
ncapozio@yahoo.com 
 
REGION 4 NORTHERN VIRGINIA 
 
Tom & Darrella Deubel (2023) 
4230 Worcester Drive 
Fairfax, VA  22032 
703-425-4072 
thedeubels@cox.net 
 
Tom & Nancy Stafford (2024) 
7731 Virginia Lane 
Falls Church, VA 22043 
(703) 573-8378 
tomstaffordusda@gmail.com 
nvccnan@gmail.com 
 
Victoria & Paul Kosar (2025) 
117 Alex Lane 
Somerset, PA  15501 
(703) 357-7291 or (571) 265-7401 
vjkosar@gmail.com 
p1dzerokosar@gmail.com 
 
REGION 5 TIDEWATER 
 
Jeanette & Wayne Lockhart (2023) 
9927 Old Stage Road 
Toano, VA  23168 
(757) 897-5280 
roho38@verizon.net 
 
Marilyn Hill (2024) 
12438 Grand Square 
Carrollton, VA 23314 
(757) 357-7978 
sqlady8@yahoo.com 
 
Jamie Brandenburg (2025) 
1447 Sangaree Circle 
Virginia Beach, VA  23464 
757-390-0900 
jbrandenburg139@gmail.com 
 

  
  
Carrollton, VA  23314 
(757) 357-7978 
sqlady8@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
VASCA REPRESENTATIVE 
Bob Clinebell 
6352 Barnard Way 
Virginia Beach, VA  23464 
(757) 424-5141 
rclinebell@cox.net  
 
WEBMASTER 
Keith & Brenda Krabbenhoft  
Cell: (540) 649-1109 or (540) 476-0050 
krabbenhoft1@gmail.com 
 
CLUB DIRECTORY/  
PAST PRESIDENT 
Tom & Nancy Stafford  
(703) 573-8378 
tomstaffordusda@gmail.com 
nvccnan@gmail.com 
 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 
Marilyn Hill  
(757) 357-7978 
sqlady8@yahoo.com 
 
34th CONVENTION DIRECTORS 
Jeanette & Wayne Lockhart   
(757) 897-5280 
roho38@verizon.net 
 
Tom & Nancy Stafford 
(703) 573-8378 
tomstaffordusda@gmail.com 
nvccnan@gmail.com 
 
35th CONVENTION DIRECTORS/ 
DANCER NEWS EDITOR 
Victoria & Paul Kosar 
(703) 357-7291 or (571) 265-7401 
vjkosar@gmail.com 
 

       
 
 

CURRENT VASARDA BOARD & OFFICERS VASARDA 
DANCER 

NEWSLETTER 
July 1, 2022-2023 VASARDA Board & Officers 
(Term expires June 30th of the year indicated) 

 
         President: Nick & Chris Capozio  Interim Secretary:  Jamie Brandenburg 

Vice President:  Tom & Nancy Stafford    Treasurer:  Bonnie Ferguson 
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Club Listing for Dancer News 
 

Please contact the club before you make plans to visit.  Please email tomstaffordusda@gmail.com 
with any updates or corrections to this list. 
 
 

VASARDA Region 1 – Central Virginia 
 

CAPITOL SQUARES: Advanced Square in Richmond w/ Jeremy Butler.  Dancing each Thursday, 7:00-9:00 at Chamberlayne Heights 
UMC, 6100  Chamberlayne Rd, Richmond, VA   Contact: Jeremy Butler 757-478-0025 quarterthru@cox.net  
 
CIRCLE 8: Mainstream & Plus Squares w/ Gene Chamberlain.  Dancing every Thursday, 7:00 - 9:00pm, Stonebridge Recreation Center, 230 
Karl Linn Dr., North Chesterfield, VA  
 
DIXIE CUPS SQUARES: Plus DBD Squares w/ Various callers.   Ashland Rescue Squad Bldg, 203 Duncan St, Ashland, VA 23005 (Also 
using Zoom) - 1st & 3rd Sundays, 2:30-5:00 pm. Use the contact to obtain the Zoom link or updated info. Contact: Caren Moore 804-730-
7898 DixieCupsDBD@gmail.com  
 
RHYTHM ROUNDERS: Phase I-VI Rounds in Richmond w/ George Springer. Christ Lutheran Church, 7809 Woodman Rd, Richmond, VA 
7:00-9:00 every Tue. Contact: George & Jeannine Springer 804-730-6581 gspringer08@comcast.net    
 
RHYTHM ROUNDERS II: Phase I, II and III Rounds in Richmond w/ Connie Cox – not currently dancing.  Contact: Connie Cox 434-298-
1206 czcox09@gmail.com 
  
TUCKAHOE SQUARE DANCE CLUB: Mainstream & Plus Square w/ various callers. All Saints Episcopal Church, 8787 River Rd, Henri-
co. Dancing 8:00 – 10:00 on the 1st, 3rd, & 5th Friday. (May 1st & 2nd.) Contact: Mark Kammerling 804-396-4280 tucka-
hoesquaresrva@gmail.com  

 

 

VASARDA Region 2 – Southwest Virginia 
 

MOONLIGHT SQUARES: Plus Squares w/ recorded callers.  Garden City Recreational Center, 3741 Yellow Mountain Road, Roanoke. 
Computer generated music played by Caller Lab licensed members. Scheduled to dance 6:30 – 8:30 on 2nd & 4th Mondays. Contact: Bob 
Keniston 540-339- 2353 bob@bigmercury.com  
 
NEW RIVER SQUARES: Plus Squares and Rounds in Pulaski w/various staff – not currently dancing. Contact: Tom & Nina Templeton 540-
951-0091 ntemplet@gmail.com  
 
STAR CITY PROMENADERS: Plus Squares with Katherine Lawson currently dancing at 5419 Lee Highway in Troutville, VA.  Scheduled 
dancing on the 1st and 3rd Thursday through October.  Contact Denise Battle, 540-580-6917, or 540-387-4518, deniselembattle@gmail.com. 
 

34 
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VASARDA Region 3 – Shenandoah Valley 
 

BLOXOM’S BUNCH: Phase II-V Rounds w/ Butch Bloxom.  Bloxom’s studio at 449 Webber Springs Dr, Inwood, WV. Must call to find out 
schedule. Contact: Butch & Roberta Bloxom 540-327-4964 or 240-405-5225 bpbloxom@aol.com or robertaharris65@gmail.com 
  
BLUE RIDGE STARS: Mainstream & Plus Squares in Amherst – Currently not dancing. Contact: Barbara Campbell 434-929-5221 bccmag-
net@gmail.com  
 
CIRCLE 8 OF WAYNESBORO: Plus Squares w/ various staff.  Woodmen Life Lodge, 4001 White Bridge Road, Waynesboro. Usually dance 
2nd & 4th Saturday 7:00-7:30 workshop 7:30-10:00 Plus squares but check with club for latest info. Contact: Harry/June Baum 540-259-2568 
or 540-256-1779 baum.june@yahoo.com  

FLUVANNA FLUTTERWHEELS: Mainstream & Plus Squares  w/ various staff.  Fluvanna County High School, 1918 Thomas Jefferson 
Parkway, Palmyra. 7:00 – 7:30 Plus DBD, 7:30-10:00 Mainstream / Plus on 1st Saturday of month. Contact: Warren Painter 434-981-1747 
wpainter77@gmail.com or Janice Grandstaff 434-286-2585 janicedg18@gmail.com  
 
GREENE CLOVERLEAFS: Mainstream & Plus Squares in Stanardsville w/ Larry Winegard.  Nathanael Greene Primary School, 64 Monroe 
Dr., Stanardsville, VA 22973.  7:00-9:30 on the 3rd Saturday.  Contact: Jean Byerly jeanbyerly4884@gmail.com  
 
HOP-A-ROUNDS: Phase II-V Rounds w/ Eileen & Chip Hopper. May be dancing at Coolwell Recreation Center, 640/646 N. Coolwell Rd., 
Amherst VA  
 
JUST FOR FUN: Mainstream & Plus Squares in Edinburg w/ Nelson or Terry Wakeman  Status UNKNOWN 
 
PANHANDLERS: Mainstream & Plus Squares, Phases I-IV Rounds w/ Mike McIntyre or guests.   Asbury United Methodist Church, 110 West 
North St., Charles Town, WV on 1st and 3rd Saturdays. Contact: Dan Grimes 404-290-8696 dgcoach@gmail.com  

PLAINS PROMENADERS: Mainstream & Plus Squares with Lines in Rockingham Uncertain of club’s future. May dance on 5th Friday if 
there is interest. Contact: Larry Heatwole 540-810-4331 SqrDancer@cwi-va.com  

RAPPAROUNDERS: Phase II-V Rounds in Charlottesville w/ Eileen Hopper NOT currently dancing.  
 
RIVERMONT RAMBLERS: Mainstream & Plus squares and Phase II-III Rounds w/ Mike McIntyre.  Raymond Sanmyers Youth Center, 200 
E. 8th Street, Front Royal. Pre-Rounds at 7:30 and 2x2 from 8:00 to 10:00 on 2nd and 4th Fridays.  Classes or workshops (depending on attend-
ance) on Tuesdays w/ Mike McIntyre at same Youth Center. Contact: Nick Capozio 703-932-4112 or 540-636-2323 ncapozio@yahoo.com  

VIRGINIA REELERS: Mainstream & Plus Squares with Larry Winegard or guests on 1st Fridays 7:30-10:00 pm at The Center, 540 Belvedere 
Blvd, Charlottesville, VA 22182 .  Contact: Jim Hassmer 434-466-4375 charlottesvillegleaning@comcast.net  
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VASARDA Region 4 – Northern Virginia 
 
BIZZY BEES SQUARE DANCE CLUB: Plus Squares w/ Mac McCall or Chris Stacy.  Oakton Elementary School, 3000 Chain Bridge Rd, 
Oakton, VA 22124. 8:00 - 10:00 on 2nd & 4th Tuesdays. Contact: Dave & Teresa Harrington 571-306-7675 pdhtih@gmail.com  
 
DIXIE STARS: Plus Squares w/ Bill Harrison. Freedom Hill Elementary School, 1945 Lord Fairfax Rd, Vienna.   7:30 – 9:30 on 1st & 3rd 
Tuesdays with Bill Harrison calling. Contact: Bill Harrison 240-681-3467 billharrisonwdh@aol.com  
 
GRAND SQUARES OF PW: Mainstream & Plus Squares w/ Ron Dean.  Woodbridge Senior Center, 13850 Church Hill Dr, Woodbridge 7:30 
– 9:30 on every Saturday. Contact: Ron Dean 703-568-7651 sqdanceinPWC@hotmail.com  

GREENSPRING SENIORS: Social Squares w/ Dick Otis.  Greenspring Retirement Community, 7430 Spring Village Drive, Springfield. 1:30 
– 3:00 on every Tuesday Contact: Kathie Featherstone 703-644-1779 . 
 
LAKE OF THE WOODS: Plus Squares w/ Gene Chamberlain or guests - Lake of the Woods Clubhouse, Lower Level, 205 Lake of the 
Woods Parkway, Locust Grove. (Use Germanna Highway [Rt. 3] entrance) 7:30-9:30 on 2nd, 4th, & 5th Fridays. Contact: Richard Unser 703-
298-6254 (Text also) lowsquaredance@gmail.com  

MARSHALL ARTS: Challenge squares w/ John Marshall in Northern Virginia.  Currently not dancing.  (C-2 Squares on 2nd & 4th Thurs-
day.) Contact: John Marshall 571-228-4993 jmsd@comcast.net  

MARSHALL’S DEPUTIES: Challenge squares in No. VA w/ John Marshall  Currently not dancing but may start in late Oct. (C-1 Squares on 
1st & 3rd Thursdays.) Contact: John Marshall 571-228-4993 jmsd@comcast.net  

MERRY NOTES: 2 x 2’s (Plus Squares & Phase II-IV Rounds) at Herndon Senior Center, 873 Grace St, Herndon. 7:30 – 9:30 on 2nd, 4th & 
5th Fridays with various callers & cuers. Contact: Donna Klaiss 703-435-7075 rdrt4kl@cox.net or Nancy Stafford 703-217-1670 nvcc-
nan@gmail.com.  
 
OLD DOMINION SQUARES: Plus DBD Squares in Herndon w/either Gary Felton, Doren McBroom, Bill Harrison, or John Marshall. 7:30-
9:30 on 1st & 3 Sat at Herndon Senior Center, 873 Grace St, Herndon, VA 20170. Contact: Dick / Trish Otis 703-402-2005 dick.otis@me.com  
 
PHANTOM EIGHTS: Advanced Squares in No. VA w/ John Marshall.  Currently not dancing. Contact: John Marshall 571-228-4993 
jmsd@comcast.net  

RAWHIDE & RUFFLES: Mainstream Squares w/ Ron Dean. Manassas Senior Center, 9320 Mosby St., Manassas. 7:30 – 9:30 On Every 
Thursday. Contact: Ron Dean 703-568-7651 sqdanceinPWC@hotmail.com  

TWO HEARTS: Phase IV-VI rounds w/ Barbara & Tom Buchanan Currently searching for venue. 7:00 – 10:00 every Wednesday.  Contact: 
Tom / Barbara Buchanan 410-721-8987 barbaralou2315@gmail.com  

ROUNDS WITH THE GIRLS: Phase II-VI rounds w/ Christian Eum cueing.  Currently not dancing on 1st Fridays, but round dance classes in 
Herndon Senior Center, 873 Grace St, Herndon. 7:30 – 9:30 every Monday. Contact: Christina Eum 703-927-5192 nitsiround@gmail.com  

RYDER’S ROUNDERS: Phase II-IV Rounds w/ Ken Ryder.  Currently dancing Virtually 7:30 – 9:30 every Monday. Contact: Berni / Ken 
Ryder 703-323-6615 kfryder@cox.net  

RYDER’S ROUNDERS AT ST. B’S: Phase II-V Rounds w/Ken & Berni Ryder in St. Barnabas Episcopal Church, 4801 Ravensworth Rd, 
Annandale. 7:30 – 9:30 every Thursday. Contact: Berni / Ken Ryder 703-323-6615 kfryder@cox.net  

T-SQUARES: Advanced Squares w/ Dick Otis at Herndon Senior Center, 873 Grace St, Herndon. 7:30 – 9:30 on 1st, 3rd & 5th Thursday. 
Contact: Dick / Trish Otis 703-402-2005 dick.otis@me.com  

WAGON WHEELERS: Plus 2x2 Squares at camping grounds w/Gene Chamberlain calling and Jim Kline cueing.  Contact: Butch / Diane 
Himes 240-217-3847 jhimes@myactv.net and nana@myactv.net  

ZIG ZAGGERS: Advanced Squares w/ various callers.  Joyce Kilmer Middle School, 8100 Wolftrap Rd., Vienna, VA. Contact: Reba Heffer-
nan 703-327-4674 rebamh@aol.com  
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VASARDA Region 5 – Tidewater 

 
DANCING ANGELS: Mainstream & Plus Squares, Lines & Contra w/ Bob Clinebell Currently NOT Dancing.  Contact: Bob Clinebell 757-
424-5141 or 757-339-9389 rclinebell@cox.net  
 
RIPTIDES: Plus squares & Phase III rounds w/ Matt Worley calling and recorded rounds at Bayside Presbyterian Church, 1400 Ewell Rd, 
Virginia  Beach. 7:30 – 10:00 on 1st Fridays. Contact: June Berglund 757-486-1943 or Matt Worley 757-435-6429 mattwcrown-
rec@gmail.com  
 
SENIOR SWINGERS: Mainstream squares, Phase II rounds and lines w/ Bob & Matt Worley – Status uncertain. Contact Matt Worley 757-
435-6429 mattwcrownrec@gmail.com.  

SHOOTING STARS: Mainstream & Plus squares, Lines & Contra w/ Bob Clinebell & starting in June Rounds w/Calvin Crofford in Norfolk  
at Third Presbyterian Church, 8065 Carlton St, Norfolk 23518 7:00 – 9:00 on 1st Saturdays Contact: Rachel Kiefer 757-375-6131 hrkief-
er@hotmail.com or Bob Clinebell 757-339-9389 rclinebell@cox.net 

SQUARE EDGES: 2 X 2 in Newport News w/ Jeremy Butler & Pris Collins Currently NOT dancing.  
 
SQUARE DANCING WITH JIM KLINE: Mainstream Social Dancing on Mondays starting at 7:00 pm, Hope Presbyterian Church, 13490 
Benn’s Church Boulevard, Smithfield, VA 23430.  Contact: Jim Kline, 757-758-4872 Kalling_kline@msn.com 

STEPPING STONES: Squares – 1860 Twiggs Ferry Rd, Hartfield, VA 23071 – 6:00-9:30 on 4th Saturdays.  Contact: Bill & Sandy Hauser 
804-725-8209 
 
THE THUMPERS: Plus Squares/Phase III Rnds/Lines w/ Bob & Matt Worley & Jim Kline - at Foundry United Methodist Church, 2801 
Virginia Beach Blvd, Virginia Beach. 7:00 – 7:30 Early Rounds 7:30 – 9:45 squares & round on 2nd & 4th Saturdays  Contact: Bob Worley 
757-467-2557 bobw12@cox.net or Matt Worley 757-435-6429 mattwcrownrec@gmail.com  

THREE AMIGOS: Plus 2 x 2 w/ Bob Worley, Matt Worley, & Elbert Harrison - Foundry United Methodist Church, 2801 Virginia Beach 
Blvd, Virginia Beach. 7:30 – 9:40 on 3rd Fridays. Contact: Bob Worley 757-467- 2557 bobw12@cox.net or Matt Worley 757-435-6429 
mattwcrownrec@gmail.com  

TIDAL WAVES: Plus 2 x 2 w/ Elbert Harrison & Sue Van Horn - Two Left Feet Studio, Kiln Creek, Newport News. 7:00 – 9:00 on 2nd 
Thursdays. Contact: Jean Bumpus 757-503-9614  jeanbumpus@cox.net  

 
 
 
 
 
 

See you on the Dance Floor! 
 

If you need Club  
Information, please visit: 

 

www.vasquaredance.org 
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